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New Mexico Network for Women in Science and Engineering

OFFICERS: Charlene Bausinger, President; Elizabeth Kallman, Vice President/President Elect; Yolanda King, Treasurer; Jeanne Banks, Secretary.
                                          Minutes

2007 Annual Meeting 

The Eklund Hotel

Clayton, New Mexico

Saturday, October 27, 2007
8:30 AM

CALL TO ORDER


Charlene Bausinger
The meeting was called to order at 8:45 am.

SECRETARY’S REPORT


Jeanne Banks

The minutes of the 2007 Annual Meeting held on October 28, 2006 were distributed.  There were no corrections and the minutes were approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT 


Yolanda King

The total funds in checking as of 10/25/07 are $18,419.26.  The expenses for this meeting are still outstanding.

Income included $2,500 in grants from McCune.   Membership and income from the 2006 Annual Meeting Fees (not net income) are reflected in the total income of $8,357.

Expenses were dominated by EYH and Science Fair Awards as in previous years.  Last year’s Annual Meeting was a “break even” event.  Total expenses were $10,214.78.

The proposed budget for 2007-2008 is shown in Attachment A.  After discussion on the budget, Beulah Woodfin moved that the Treasurer’s report and 2008 budget be approved,  Claudia Barreto seconded, motion passed.  
Audit will be postponed until the duplicate statements arrive.  The bank has been sending them to the wrong address.  Eleanor Walther moved that the audit be postponed until the documents are available.  Beulah Woodfin seconded, motion passed.

During EYH discussion later in the meeting, it was determined that there was an additional $600 of EYH seed money needed in the budget to support the WSMR EYH.  Yolanda King moved that this be added to the 2008 budget.  Dana Roberson seconded, motion passed.

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

2007 Annual Meeting


Cheri Burch
Great place, great job.  She outlined the rest of the schedule for the weekend.

Suggested locations for next year: Cloudcroft, Red River, Magdalena, Sevilleta.  Barbara Torres will chair the meeting for next year, Cheri Burch and Beulah Woodfin will work facilities arrangements.

Elections
Georgia Pedicini (not present)
Two on-site votes were cast.  All others were done on-line.

Elected:

President:   Elizabeth Kallman


Vice President/President Elect:  Diane Albert

Secretary:  Claudia Barreto

Member-At-Large

Wendee Brunish
Cheri Burch
MB
Jennifer Nisengard
Megan Richardson
Meghan Norvell

The complete election report, minus the on-site additions, is included in the Attachments
Archives 
Mary Campbell (not present)
Archives collected information for 2007 CD. One item was the viewgraphs of the February 2007 Meet and Greet in Las Cruces.  Other information collected was on awards for our members and newsletters.  Please send me any information for the archives by email.
Web Page 


Tinka Gammel

She is doing the web pages.  Mellissa is looking for someone to handle the Southern chapter web page.
Membership 


Dana Roberson

58 paid members were on the books as of October 25, 2008.  These break out as follows:

11 Students 
29 CENTRAL 
1   EASTERN 
18  NORTHERN 
10  SOUTHERN 

25 Members are celebrating more than  25 years membership - earliest Membership on record is 1980.  There are nine new memberships.
Talked about a few that did not make the list.  Leslie suggested that the membership form also add a check box for making a donation.  Another addition to the form was a “sponsor a student” option. Determined that the student has to be identified so we can welcome them. There was a question on who can be a member.  
Fund Raising 


Vacant
Need a chair desperately.  Asked if anyone here would be interested in filling this vacancy.  No volunteers.

Newsletter
Meghan Novell (not present)
She did an excellent job, preparing two newsletters this year.
Policies and Procedures


Claudia Barreto

An update will be presented to the Board in December by Claudia Barreto and Barbara Torres.

Publicity/Outreach
Charlene Bausinger (not present)
No report.  Brenda Davies is now handling the Central EYH website instead of Kim Linder, so expect her to also submit the brown wrapper.  Next discussed how to better reach out for the Impact Award.  Major employers would be a target group.

The NM Kids announcement does not reach the far north or the southern part of the state.  Those two  EYH conferences may need to look for some kind of alternative advertising location.

Impact Award


Nancy Weinbrenner

She was very pleased with the response as there were six nominees. It was suggested that we might want to market to school districts.  Next year’s deadline is August 15, 2008.  There had been a comment from Intel that the package was too extensive to fill out, so they chose not to nominate anyone.  Next year’s annual meeting will be 24-26 October 2008.  That is when the award will once again be presented.
Student Awards
Mercedes Agogino (not present)

We presented nine awards at the National American Indian Science and Engineering Fair and 14 at the New Mexico State Science and Engineering Fair.  The names of the recipients can be found in the April newsletter posted on the web page.

Eleanor Walther reported that the Supercomputing Challenge is being supplemented by the GUTS (Growing Up Thinking Scientifically) program to avoid the issue of mid-school students having to compete with the high school students.
EXPANDING YOUR HORIZONS

State EYH 


Dana Roberson

The complete State EYH Report for 2007 is attached.  It includes the report from each site for their 2007 conference plus other demographic data.

For 2008, registrations are completed for the five potential 2008 EYH sites with the EYH Network at a cost of $500.00.  The Student Packets have been emailed to 2008 Chairs as listed below.  The insurance will be completed in January - approximate cost for all five EYH's is $550.00 plus or minus, depending on carrier.

2008 EYH POCs

CENTRAL EYH –March 15, 2008

1.      EYH Location ·       Department of Biology        The University of New Mexico, Albuquerque, NM  87131-1091, Phone 505-277-3411,  Fax 505-277-0304 

2.      Point of Contact Name:                  LeAnn Brasure 

3.      Point of Contact Phone:         338-2894(w)  lbrasure@schaferalb.com 

4.      Point of contact Address:               c/o Beulah Woodfin , 5004 Northern Trail NW, Albuquerque NM  87120 

NORTHERN EYH—April 4, 2008

1       EYH Location ·       UNM LA    

2       Point of Contact Name:                  Lisa Colletti 
3       Point of Contact Phone:         505-667-9621 
4       Point of Contact Fax  :          
5.      Point of contact Address:        557 Bryce Ave, White Rock, NM  87544 

SOUTHERN - Silver City EYH—March 1, 2008

1.      EYH Location ·       Student Memorial Union        Western New Mexico University,  PO Box 680,      Silver City, NM  88062 

2.      Point of Contact Name:                  Jo Ann Fischer & Adrienne Dare 
3.      Point of Contact Phone:         538-6227 
4.      Point of Contact Fax:           538-6228 
5.      Point of contact Address:               Department of Math/CS, PO Box 680,                                 GRC 210 WNMU, Silver City, NM  88062 

SOUTHERN - White Sands Military Reservation –Spring 2008

1.      EYH Location      White Sands Military Reservation        White Sands, NM 88002 

2.      Point of Contact Name:                  McNerney, Karen J 
3.      Point of Contact Phone:          505-678-4523 
4.      Point of Contact Fax:            
5.      Point of contact Address:                206 Tooele Ave, White Sands, NM 88002-1052, karen.j.mcnerney@us.army.mil 

SOUTHERN - Las Cruces EYH—Spring 2008

1.     EYH Location         New Mexico State University, Las Cruces, NM  

2.      Point of Contact Name:                  MB 
3.      Point of Contact Phone:          505-400-5520 
4.      Point of Contact Fax:            
5.      Point of contact Address:               PO Box 70, Organ, NM 88052 

Beulah Woodfin asked about on-line registration, who was using it, how was it working, etc.  No site was using the service from the EYH Network.

Northern Chapter (Los Alamos) 


Lisa Colletti

Wendee Brunish reported that their EYH will be April 4, 2008 at UNM LA campus.  This has been moved to coincide with Los Alamos Schools’ spring break so they are unclear on how that might affect attendance.
Southern Chapter (Silver City) 


JoAnn Fisher
The date for the 16th Annual Silver City EYH conference at Western New Mexico University is Saturday, March 1, 2008.  We will target 5th – 8th grade girls and will follow the same general program as in the past: an opening session, three workshops, a pizza lunch and a closing activity.  There is no charge for the girls.  Each girl will receive a free t-shirt.

We are making two major changes this year: We are cutting down on the number of girls attending as well as changing the grades targeted and we are changing our registration procedure. 

Our Grant County Branch of AAUW (American Association of University Women) has gained more new members who will be involved in organizing this years’ conference.    Basically there have been 7 of us (including two women from the Girl Scouts of the Rio Grande) doing everything to get ready for the conference these last few years along with an increasing number of girls attending each year.  This has become overwhelming for us with 439 girls registering and 342 attending the conference this year.  In order to bring in these new “volunteers” to a gentler kinder and a higher quality EYH, we will plan for about 225 5th – 8th grade girls to attend.  (Actually the area where we prefer to hold the opening session has a capacity of 225.) Therefore we will cap the number of girls registered to about 280, breaking this down to a cap for each “area” in our scope of schools.  

There will be a one day, a Saturday, registration where the girls will hand deliver their registration forms at specific locations.  Each “area” will have a specific limit of girls to be registered at that location.  Members of the planning committee will then enter data into the database.

Once again we will send letters to parents to let them know their girl is registered.  For the past two years this has decreased our “no show” count from about 35% to around 25%.

We will plan for about 20 presenters.

Here is our budget: (submitted to request the $600 seed money)

Make the check to WNMU Foundation with Expanding Your Horizons on the comment line.  Mail to WNMU Foundation, P.O. Box 1158, Silver City, NM 88062

Income

Seed Money
  
$  600

Donations

$2500





$3100

Expenses

T-shirts
 

$1500

Lunch



$  700

Transportation


$  400

Postage


$  115  

Supplies


$  315

Misc.



$    70




$3100

Submitted by Adrienne Dare, 54 Wendy Rd, Silver City, NM 88061,

dare@signalpeak.net

Southern Chapter (WSMR) 


Karen McNerny
They are planning for a spring event, just unclear on the date yet.

Southern Chapter (NMSU) 


MB
She has had a difficult time getting the required faculty member sponsorship.  Megan Richardson is going to look into finding someone to work on this.

Central Chapter (Albuquerque) 

LeAnn Brasure
The 2008 Central Chapter EYH will be on March 15, 2008 at UNM.   They will be using different buildings this year to have better parking and to enable the location to be more easily found by the attendees.

CHAPTER REPORTS

Central Chapter (Albuquerque) 

Jeanne Banks

The Central Chapter has had five meetings this year.  They continue to gain new members and increase their networking opportunities.

Eastern Chapter 

Mercedes Agogino

No report.
Northern Chapter (Los Alamos) 

Wendee Brunish

Have a new 6 member board, met in Sept.  Had a noon time talk in Sep,”Coping with

Change”—how apropos!  Next talk in Nov.  Have $2000 of funding for their EYH.  Working on recruiting new members.

Southern Chapter 

Mellissa 
They are concentrating on the EYH conferences.
OLD BUSINESS

Strategic Planning-time to do it again as we have been doing many of the things that came out of the original planning session.  Next annual meeting—Barbara will work it into the schedule for next year.  Then it was discussed that we do it a board meeting or have it at the beginning of the annual meeting.  Barbara will suggest
NEW BUSINESS

None.

Meeting adjourned at 10:55am.
Attachment A

2006 ANNUAL MEETING

NMNWSE TREASURER’S REPORT

The line item totals are shown on the attached 2006 Budget Approved vs. Actual.

The final checking balance as of 10/21/06 is $19828.29.

Income included $13,000 in grants from Intel, Honeywell, and PNM.  Membership and income from the 2005 Annual Meeting Fees (not net income) are reflected in the total income of $16,300.

Expenses were dominated by EYH and Science Fair Awards as in previous years.  Total expenses were $11, 661.80. 

The proposed budget for 2006-2007 is shown on the attachment as well. I have left the Southern Chapter amounts in hoped that we will be able to re-start that chapter & EYH.

Respectfully submitted,

Yolanda Jones King

Treasurer 

	NMNWSE 2008 Budget Proposal 
	
	NMNWSE 2007 Budget* 
	Actuals
	

	
	
	Approved 28 Oct 06
	
	
	
	

	CATEGORIES
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Income
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	  Memberships/AM/Other
	
	$2,000.00 
	
	$5,857.00 
	
	$2,000.00 
	

	  Fund Raising
	
	$15,000.00 
	
	$2,500.00 
	
	$15,000.00 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total
	
	$17,000.00 
	
	$8,357.00 
	
	$17,000.00 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Expenses
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Administration
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Archives
	
	$20.00 
	
	
	
	$20.00 
	

	 Elections
	
	$20.00 
	
	
	
	$20.00 
	

	 Fund Raising
	
	$100.00 
	
	
	
	$75.00 
	

	 Newsletter
	
	$50.00 
	
	$18.81 
	
	$50.00 
	

	 Officers' Expenses
	
	$200.00
	
	$58.00
	
	$100.00
	

	 PO Box
	
	$135.00
	
	$104.00
	
	$135.00
	

	 Publicity
	
	$800.00
	
	$442.46
	
	$600.00
	

	Miscellaneous
	
	$100.00
	
	
	
	$100.00
	

	 Board Travel Expenses
	
	$300.00
	
	$300.00
	
	$400.00
	

	 President's Expenses
	
	$300.00
	
	
	
	$300.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Membership Activities/Professional Mentoring
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Annual Mtg.
	
	$2,000.00 
	
	$4,138.63 
	
	$2,000.00 
	

	 Annual Mtg Scholarships
	
	$300.00 
	
	$300.00 
	
	$300.00 
	

	 Chapter Rebates
	
	$900.00 
	
	$900.00 
	
	$900.00 
	

	 Membership
	
	$500.00 
	
	$287.13 
	
	$250.00 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Student Mentoring/Education
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 EYH Conferences
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	     Albuquerque
	
	$600.00 
	
	$600.00 
	
	$600.00 
	

	     Los Alamos
	
	$600.00 
	
	$600.00 
	
	$600.00 
	

	     Silver City
	
	$600.00 
	
	$600.00 
	
	$600.00 
	

	     Southern
	
	$600.00 
	
	
	
	$600.00 
	

	     Statewide
	
	$500.00 
	
	$500.00 
	
	$500.00 
	

	     EYH Insurance
	
	$500.00 
	
	$437.76 
	
	$500.00 
	

	     EYH Promotion (tote bags or other)
	
	$5,000.00
	
	
	
	
	$5,000.00 
	

	     EYH Printing
	
	$1,000.00
	
	$217.99
	
	$1,500.00
	

	Student Awards
	
	$1,000.00 
	
	$675.00 
	
	$1,000.00 
	

	 Miscellaneous
	
	$300.00 
	
	$35.00 
	
	$300.00 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total
	
	$16,450.00
	
	$10,214.78
	
	#16,450.00
	

	*As approved in 2006 Annual Meeting
	
	Net Loss
	($1,857.78)
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Report on elections for 2008 NMNWSE Board

Electronic pre-voting took place again this year, a process that seems to be working well. With the luxury of 2 candidates for VP/P-Elect, both agreed to be cross-listed with the other At-Large candidates. 30 ballots were received, of which 28 were valid. Vote totals are reported below, and the list of pre-voters is provided separately to verify eligibility of in-person votes at the meeting. 

In the process of vetting the ballots, we cleared up a few membership inconsistencies. 2 ballots were invalid – 1 a non-member, and the other was a duplicate (same votes cast, so no question about intent). 

Candidates
Total
“No” votes

Vice President/President-Elect

Diane Albert
19
4

MB
10
2

Secretary

Claudia Barreto
28
0

At Large (alphabetical order, elect 5)

Diane Albert
6
[4]

Wendee Brunish
25
4

Cheri Burch
26
2

MB
17
[2]

Lisa Colletti (write-in)
1

Jennifer Nisengard
28
1

Megan Richardson
26
3

The Election Chair is actively seeking volunteers for next year’s Election Committee, especially Chair. 

Respectively submitted
Georgia A. Pedicini

Expanding Your Horizons Conference

New Mexico Network for Women in Science and Engineering (NMNWSE)

2007 Final Report

OVERVIEW

The New Mexico Network is a not-for-profit organization with a membership of more than one hundred women scientists and engineers who volunteer time and energy to ensure that young people, especially young women, have access to information on exciting and meaningful careers in the sciences and engineering.  The Network has been sponsoring the annual conferences statewide since 1980, reaching over 18,000 students and their teachers.  The girls receive career information and encouragement at an early age, a key factor of future success.   New Mexico has a large rural population where many young people, especially women and minorities, are unaware of the wide variety of technical job opportunities that are available to them.  EYH successfully addresses this need.  As in years past, the level of minority participation was high and a significant number of Hispanic, Native American, Asian and Afro-American young women were included.

There are five chapters in NMNWSE – Northern Chapter in Los Alamos, Central Chapter in Albuquerque, and Three Southern Chapters, Silver City, Los Cruces, and White Sands Missile Range. 

Central Chapter 

Central chapter’s Expanding Your Horizons conference was held 10 March on the campus of the University of New Mexico.  The keynote speaker this year was Dr Barbara Cohen a Research Assistant Professor of UNM’s Institute of Meteoritics.  She discussed different types of meteors as well as her time camping in the Antarctic as a part of a team searching for new meteorites.  Dr Cohen was an excellent choice as a speaker – not only is she an EYH alumnus – but she’s young, enthusiastic and someone the students could easily relate to.  What a great example of a modern scientist and role model for girls debating science as a future career.    We also had a full suite of workshops (around 25) covering a wide range of topics available for the students.  

We had great response from presenters volunteering to hold workshops unfortunately our registration was down again this year.  We had 126 students registered, 24 no shows and 3 walk in registrations.  Our “no show” rate was approximately 20% about the same as it was last year when we had 190 registered and about 41 no shows. While there was no one outstanding reason for our low student numbers this year there are at least two factors to blame.  


- Popular weekend for student activities:  soccer conflicts there and at least two other workshop/conferences aimed at similar grades that day.     


- Marketing:  unfortunately some of our standard advertising venues got dropped this year.  We gained some different marketing opportunities (such as the radio interview) but didn’t get others.  Next year, advertising and marketing needs to get renewed attention.  

In contrast to our low student numbers we had a strong adult turnout this year.  We had 19 registered adults, 6 no shows and 17 walk in registrations.  

Northern Chapter - LAWIS

Student Conference 

The Northern Chapter EYH was held March 14, 2007 at the University of New Mexico, Los Alamos Campus.    Attendance was down this year, as we only had 85 girls in attendance.  The registration process worked well; registration went smoothly.  We set up two rooms, pre-registered students in one room and walk-ins in the other. This worked well as there was no overcrowding in either room.  We found out that paper registration is preferred over online registration, but many teachers were unable to print the forms off the web site and we need to remind teachers to remind their students to fill out all information on the registration form. Individual registration forms/attendance sheets are easier to handle than the huge database. 

As we did for the past years we had bags for the girls prepared ahead of time. The girls loved the bags, and the Galileo Thermometers and the Knowledge cards were by far the most popular prizes.  In terms of gifts for the volunteers, the cups were more popular than the visors or totes.

 
A lot of internal and external funds were raised this year and we are probably going to be in the STB line item for next year.  Two of our sponsors came to speak at the event.  Anything having to do with EYH monies went very smoothly—all the giveaways got in on time.
This year’s career fair was very successful (although there is some indication that the kids are burned out by then.  However, the girls really enjoyed the activity and the Air Force Academy women were fantastic. They should come back next year and even do the same activity since many girls do not repeat.
Karen Daniels, an assistant professor at North Carolina State University (this year’s keynote speaker), knew how to speak to students, had a few props to pass out, engaged the girls and was young enough to relate to them and vice versa.  Karen has a PhD in Physics from Cornell University and studies the behavior of nonequilibrium and nonlinear systems, in particular pattern formation in fluids and the dynamics of granular materials. When not doing experiments in the lab she likes to spend time in the outdoors, which has led her to contemplate the implications of her research in natural systems. Karen has a passion for connecting with young women and sharing her excitement about physics and nature with them. 

Teacher Conference


General Impressions 

1. Karen Daniels, keynote speaker for the girl’s workshop, gave an informal "give and take" presentation that was very well received. The whole group was involved in the discussion of how she became a PhD scientist and what opportunities there are for scholarships etc. 

2. From the evaluations, the program was well received in general with a few suggestions for improvement. 

3. The group was pleased to receive the "rock test kit" to have and to take home with them. 

About 70% of the teacher conference attendees were teachers. The rest were evenly split between counselors and other sponsors. All were women, with 70% being Hispanic and 30% White (non-Hispanic). 

The attendees were evenly split between those teaching or otherwise mentoring 6-9 grades and those teaching/mentoring 9-12 grades. All attendees who indicated grades taught/mentored a range of three to four grades. On average they had 86 students total they interact with and brought 9 students to EYH. However, these were bimodal distributions: 40% had <50 students averaging 35 students, and 60% had >90 students averaging 120 students. About 50% brought 10 or more students, and 30% 3 or fewer students. While the number of students brought did somewhat correlate with the number they teach/mentor, it was thrown off by people with fewer students tending to bring all or most of their female students (as has been noted from requests to the registrar in past years). 

About 60% of the teacher conference attendees checked that they would like to be contacted about next years conference and about 40% indicated they were repeat attendees. 85% received or saw the mailed flyer, 30% had personal contacts mention EYH, and 15% saw a poster advertising EYH. 83% of those answering the question about online registration did register themselves online, and the comments indicate it would have been 100% had all who responded been aware they could register online prior to the online deadline. However, only 60% had their students register online and 33% (of all responding) indicated it made the student permission slips harder. 

Averaged across the four teacher conference activities, 55% of the attendees indicated the activities were interesting, 5% indicated they were not for their curriculum, 60% indicated they were useful, and 10% indicated they wanted to learn more - however, these numbers appeared to be affected by a possible confusion as to whether they should check all that apply (intended) or whether they should check the response that best applies, as only 30% of respondents had more than one of the choices circled for at least one of the activities. The earliest activity had somewhat low response rate (70%), likely because of late arrivals problems (bus delays were noted in the comments). The last activity had a very low response rate (15%), which was in part due to people having to leave early, but also due to the attendees who took their own transportation (50%) failing to arrive at the remote location (Bradbury Science Museum). Reconsidering how remote transportation is handled and rethinking how to best take advantage of the resources the Bradbury has to offer have been added to next year's planning notes

Silver City 

The Silver City EYH conference was held on the Western New Mexico University campus on March 3, 2007.  The opening session was followed by 2 morning workshops, a pizza lunch, a third workshop and a closing activity.  
This was our 15th annual EYH conference at WNMU and it was our most successful yet with almost 350 5th to 10th grade girls attending. Eighteen of the attendees were from the Columbus schools which means most of these girls were from Mexico.   Some of the others were from very remote small towns in the southwest of New Mexico.

This year and last year we sent letters to the parents of the registered girls in the hope that this would improve our attendance.  Our no show count was about 25%, the same as last year, but better than the 35% in previous years without letters to parents.  Even though we said there would be no registration on site we did have 12 girls show up with out having been registered.   They were able to attend.

As in the past few years two representatives of the Girl Scouts of the Rio Grande are helping on the planning committee.  The other members of the planning committee are AAUW members. We have several new AAUW members and others who will be more involved in the planning for next year’s conference.

Our next conference will be March 1, 2008.

White Sands Missile Range


White Sands will be holding their first EYH-on 16 November, for 150 6-8 grade girls, from about 8:30 to 3:00 pm. 

FUNDING


As in previous years, Community funding, was used to purchase thank-you gifts for presenters, and prizes for Team Activity winners.  State-wide donations the NMNWISE are used to cover all EYH items in the budget approved by the Board.  That includes chapter rebates and insurance in addition to tote bags and career booklets and CDRoms.

Workshop Comments:

· “I thought that the DNA extraction was really cool! I didn't think that it could be that easy

· I had a lot of fun and I want to go into this field!!

· I really liked the class. It was fun and it really made you think. She helped us understand that you use math for everything you do in life.

· It was a lot of fun. I liked doing stuff with my hands.

And the Best!

· I hope to come back to this workshop in my other school years.

DEMOGRAPHICS

The chart below shows the Declared Ethnicity of conference attendees.  Demographics have remained similar for the past several years, varying only by a small percentage.

[image: image1.emf]



Most of the girls were in the 6th and 7th grade (51%), 5th grade (20%) and 8th grade (17%).  .  We had only one 11th grader this year and the number of 10th graders was down.  However there were more 7th and 8th graders.  We seem to be attracting girls from lower grades, which is good as we can begin directing them toward science careers at an earlier age.     [image: image2.emf]
CONFERENCE EVALUATION


Our evaluation forms had multiple questions posed to best evaluate whether or not we met our goal for the conference.  

· Difficulty of the workshops on average was a 2 on a scale of 1 to 3 with 3 being very difficult.

· Content of the workshops on average was 3.2 on a scale of 1 to 4 with 1 being dull and 4 fantastic. 

· Previous Math and Science Classes: 70% of the middle school and high school attendees have taken Science and Math courses. 

· 50% of the attendees indicated that EYH has made them more likely to take more math classes and look into a STEM career.

· 75% of the girls attended EYH due to their Counselor’s and Teacher’s input and urging. 

·  “Did this conference positively influence or positively reinforce your decisions concerning the number of math and science classes you plan to take in the future?”  Only 70% percent affirmed it would, with 17% indicating it would not.

· “Did this conference positively influence your attitude toward math and science?”  80% confirmed it did, with 6% stating it did not.


These numbers are down from last year, possibly because we had such an influx of lower grades and the popularity of conflicting conferences.  We hope to see the numbers increase next year.

CONCLUSION


The 2007 EYH Conferences were a success as proven by our evaluation responses.  Sometimes we tend to see ourselves and are more critical than others.  These young girls have told us we did our job in expanding their scientific horizons.  

Respectfully submitted:

Dana Roberson

EYH 2007 State Chair

Central Chapter, NMNWSE

